
November 25, 1966 

The Police Pension Board met in the Conference 
Room at the City Hall at 4:15 p.m. on Friday, November 
25, 1966. City Manager, Richard N. Gray, Chairman of 
the Board; Carl A. Davis, Representative of the Police 
Employees; Wm. Manchester, Finance Director, and Helen 
Tomlinson, City Clerk, and Secretary of the Board were 
present. 

It was reported that Captain John M. Hooker had 
passed away on November 24th. Captain Hooker had been 
on disability retirement because of a heart ailment since 
April 1, 1966. 

It was moved by Captain Davis and Seconded by Wm. 
Manchester that Captain Hooker's widow, Agnes Alice 
Hooker, be paid her widow's share of police pension. 
This would be 1/4 of the pay which Captain Hooker was 
receiving at the time of his retirement on disability, 
or $136.50 per month. There are no children in the Hooker 
family under the age of 16 years. Mrs. Hooker will start 
receiving pension as of November 24, 1966. 

Helen C. Tomlinson, Secretary 
Police Pension Board 
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